
Letter of Critique on University Strategic 

Planning 

date: [Insert Date] 

To: [Recipient's Name] 

Position: [Recipient's Position] 

Institution: [University Name] 

Dear [Recipient's Name], 

I am writing to express my thoughts regarding the recent strategic planning initiatives outlined 

by the university administration. While I commend the effort placed into developing a 

comprehensive strategy, I believe there are several areas that require further consideration. 

1. Inclusivity of Stakeholder Input 

The strategic planning process appeared to lack adequate representation from diverse stakeholder 

groups, including faculty, staff, and students. A more inclusive approach would lead to more 

innovative and widely accepted strategies. 

2. Measurable Outcomes 

It is crucial that the strategic plan contains specific, measurable outcomes. Without clear metrics, 

it will be challenging to assess the progress and effectiveness of the implemented strategies. 

3. Resource Allocation 

The allocation of resources should be aligned with the strategic objectives. I am concerned that 

some areas may be underfunded, hindering the overall effectiveness of the strategies proposed. 

4. Adaptability to Change 

In an ever-evolving educational landscape, the strategic plan should include provisions for 

adaptability. Strategies must account for future challenges and opportunities to ensure long-term 

success. 

In conclusion, I believe that with careful revision and a focus on these critical areas, the strategic 

plan can truly reflect the needs and aspirations of our university community. I appreciate your 

attention to these concerns and look forward to further discussions. 



Sincerely, 

[Your Name] 

[Your Position] 

[Your Department] 

[Your Contact Information] 


